”NATO Charity Bazaar” ASBL
Avenue du Maréchal 20B, 1180 Uccle, Belgium.

No: 874.358.592

General Meeting

5 June 2012
The General Meeting started at 10h00
In Attendance:  31 Full Members were present or represented

Absent: Artist’s Corner, Bulgaria, Georgia, Iceland, Luxembourg, Sweden and Ukraine
1. Agenda – Susanne Christtreu (President) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
1.1. Welcomes and Goodbyes
Susanne called the following members up:  Libby Rouleau (NR Canada), Jana Mynarikova (ANR Czech Republic), Outi Kopra (ANR Fin​land), Anne Siri Jacobsen (3rd ANR Norway), Monika Konkol (2nd ANR Poland) and Mercédes Mompó (NR Spain).  She presented each of them with a certificate of appreciation for the work they have done for the NCB and encouraged the remaining members to take the opportu​nity during the coffee break to wish them farewell.
The following members who were not at the meeting, but who are also leaving our group this summer, were mentioned:  Yordanka Stoyanova (ANR Bulgaria), Bohumila Balounova (NR Czech Republic), Monique Duran (ANR Holland), Judit A.F. Karalyor (ANR Hungary), Joanna Antczak (NR Poland), Arancha Montesino (2nd ANR Spain), Diana Willers (ANR USA), and Roslyn Gallagher (NR USA).
Susanne then welcomed the following new members: Teresa Harp (Acting NR USA), Natasa Petrovic (ANR Serbia), Drahomira Protivinska ( ANR Czech Republic), Blanka Oujezdska (2nd ANR Czech Republic), Hana Sklenarova (3rd ANR Czech Republic), Lena Marie Fekene (ANR Norway), Madeleine Huber Jaberg (NR Switzerland), Sarah Coxon (2nd ANR UK), Anna Hawrysz (NR Poland) and Elsbieta Kamola (2nd ANR Poland).  A vote by the General Assembly to confirm these new members was unanimous.
Approval of minutes – 08 May 2012
A motion to approve the minutes of the GA meeting on 08 May 2012 was made and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in the unani​mous approval.

2. Bazaar 2012 – Jette Holm Kristensen (VP / Bazaar Coordinator / Web Designer) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 

Jette informed the members that as of the beginning of the meeting, she still had not received Participation Questionnaires from 19 member nations, and that all were welcome to fill out the form during the meeting and return it to her by the end of the meeting.  (At the end of the meeting, the following member nations had not yet handed in the Participation Questionnaire: Austria, Bulgaria, Georgia, Iceland, Latvia, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Montenegro, NIC, Serbia and Sweden.) 
We would like to remind these members that they must fill out this questionnaire if their nation is planning on participating in the Bazaar and/or the International Restaurant and/or the Tombola – or any combination thereof.  The deadline for turning in the questionnaire is June 10th.

For our newest members, Jette explained how to get to the “Members Only” section of our web-site, showing them where to find ALL of the information they might need (Agendas, Minutes, Forms, Meeting Material, etc.).  She also told them about our Facebook profile, and invited them to become “friends” and to invite all of their national members to do the same.  Click here to become a member of the Facebook Group All NCB events will be posted there, as well as various photos.  Anyone may request a copy of the photo by sending Jette an e-mail.
She also reminded the members that key dates to plan for are November 18th (the Bazaar) and November 19th – 23rd (After Sales), explaining that the choice of After Sales dates will occur as a lottery in the same way as the Charity visits.
3. Membership/Bake Sale Update – Linda Aziz Skou (Secretary/Membership/Bake Sales)/secretary@natocharitybazaar.org 
Linda encouraged the members to remember to inform her in advance of the planned departure of any members of the General Assembly team, as well as to make sure that any new members submit to her all of the requested membership contact information.
She then explained the “Membership Contact Form” to the members, urging all of the nations to please help her keep our membership up to date. She showed them where they could find the form in the “Members Only” section of our web-site, ensuring them that they do NOT need to sign the form, but simply fill it in, save it to their computer and then attach it to an e-mail addressed to her.  

The new Bake Sale poster was presented, and the members voiced their approval, embarrassing Linda in the process!  She then went through the instructions, encouraging them to remember to include a short description of the ingredients of their baked good, small country flags and the name, country and tele​phone number of the person who will be picking up the serving plate.  She reminded them that she is NOT responsible for any serving dishes which are NOT picked up, and that the platters should be picked-up no later than 14.00 hrs. As people often begin buying as early as 8hrs30, she and Jette will be there at about 7hrs30 to start setting up.  However, the members are welcome to come and help for as long or short a time as they wish.  
4. Charity Update – Katia Abinader & Maryse Van Bussel (Charity Coordinators) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 
4.1. Maryse informed the members that we received 10 applications from Belgian organizations, two of which arrived on May 7th, which unfortu​nate​ly disqualifies them.  Only four (4) groups have arranged for a visiting date at this time.  She reminded the members that all visits are to be completed by the time schools let out for summer vacation. She ensured them that as soon as they send her the visiting date, she will contact them with the name of the organization they are to visit, and reminded all that this information is to remain com​plete​ly confiden​tial in ac​cor​dance with our Internal Regulations.  
She then stressed the importance of filling out the “2012 Belgian Charity Visit Form” as completely and as detailed as possible during the visit, and then returning it to the Charity Committee by e-mail.  The completed visit forms will be posted on our website and sent by mail by Septem​ber 1st. 
4.2. Katia explained that we have received a total of 34 applications from Inter​na​tional organizations from 17 countries.  She then went through the criteria by which the selection of projects to sponsor will be made by the Charity Committee and the Board.  The Charity vote will take place at the General Assembly meeting on September 11th.  Before that time the members will receive a spread sheet by e-mail listing each applying or​gan​ization’s mission statement, project description, the total project cost and the amount recommended for donation.  However, because the vote must be blind, the name and country of the organization as well as any pictures will only be available AFTER the vote.
5. Tombola Update – Rebecca Verdoes (Tombola Coordinator) / tombola@natocharitybazaar.org 
Rebecca introduced her Team, and as it was Stephanie’s first meeting, she told the members a little bit about herself.  Rebecca then proceeded to explain the Tombola to the members, reminding them that it is not too early to begin working on getting their Tombola prizes – two (2) from each country at a value of not less than 100€ each.  She asked that the nations try to provide their list of prizes by the September 11th meeting.  The Prize List form can be found in the “Members Only” section of our web-site under “Forms”.  As something new, she asked that the nations also provide a digital picture of each prize, which will be included in the prize list.  Ticket prices are the same as last year – 2,50€ and the na​tions may sell as many tickets as they would like.  She has arranged for the use of the Press Hall on several dates in October and November for Tombola Ticket Sales, but these dates have not yet been confirmed.  She will have the confirmation of dates at the September 11th meeting.
6. International Restaurant Update – Venus Kardal (Restaurant Coordinator) / restaurant@natocharitybazaar.org 
Venus explained to the members that those nations participating in the International Restaurant this year should choose a Restaurant Coordinator and an Assistant Restaurant Coordinator before the September 11th meeting.  She will hold three (3) meetings with these appointed Restaurant Coordinators and their Assistants in October/November, the last of which will be held in the Restaurant along with the Chef of the restaurant.  Click on the following link to access the “Responsibilities of International Restaurant Coordinators and their Assistants”. Remember to type in Member for User Name and Member for Password if you get the Login Box.
7. Sponsorship Update – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 

Susanne explained that Courtyard by Marriott Hotel, Brussels, has joined our group of confirmed sponsors for 2012.  They will be providing din​ner vouchers to be given away at the Tombola. She also informed the members that Banca Monte Paschi has opened an account for donations to the victims of the earthquake in Italy.  She encouraged the members to spread the word and to donate if at all possible. 
8. Treasurer Update – Alessandra Foresti (Treasurer) / treasurer@natocharitybazaar.org 

Alessandra informed the members that as of today we have a new confirmed Sponsor – ING and that we now have a total of 7.750,00€ in the bank from our sponsors.  We are waiting for new sponsors, as well as the proceeds from Kids’ Days and the Bake Sale, which Biljana will be covering on Thursday.  
9. Fundraising Ideas – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
Susanne explained that our opportunity to sell entrance tickets to “Kids’ Days” proved rather disappointing.  We had very little time to prepare, and the response was not what we were hoping.  However, maybe we will get the same opportunity in two years.
Karen Kiærskou (NR of Denmark) explained another way that members can make money using her “Out-Door-Life for Charity” model.  She explained that one of her family members runs marathons and devised a table, selling each km run for 0.10€ to friends and family members.  She made over 11€ in this way.  Members may also bring any money they raise through the “Out-Door-Life for Charity” idea to the GA meetings as she will have a jar with her each time.
This was not discussed at the meeting.  However as the date has not yet passed it was deemed necessary information for the members. The UK will be holding a fundraiser for the NCB to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and the London Olympic Games on Wednesday and Thursday, June 20th and 21st.  At this event people will be able to purchase Alison Van Der Lande handbags, chocolate, china, Olympic collection items and much more.  All proceeds will go to the Bazaar. Click here for more information
10. Closing – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 

Susanne reminded the members that Mrs. Rasmussen’s Summer Charity Ball is being held on June 16th at 19hrs30 at the NATO Staff Centre, and it is not too late to get tickets to the event.  She encouraged them to support this event.
Be sure to mark your calendars with the dates for upcoming General Assembly meetings as follows:
· September 11th (Charity Vote)


-      October 9th (VIP and Visitor Passes, Bazaar Instructions)
· September 25th (Tombola Ticket Sales lottery,

-      October 23rd (VIP and Visitor Passes, Bazaar Instructions)
 Bazaar Instructions, Call for Entertainment)

-      November 6th (Final Instructions & After Sales Schedule)
The General Meeting was adjourned at 11hrs40
This document is the original and authentic text.

In the event of litigation, the English version of these minutes shall prevail.

Brussels, 06 June 2012
President, Vice President

Treasurer, Full Members
